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Members of the Student Senate,

It is with great pleasure that I present to you my nominee, Hunter Brooke, for the position of
Student Union Parliamentarian for the 2023-2024 term.

According to Article XII, Section 3(c) of the Constitution of the Undergraduate Student Body, “The
Parliamentarian shall monitor the transition, internal review, and overall process of the Student
Union as outlined in this Constitution and make appropriate recommendations to the Senate.” The
Parliamentarian is also tasked with guiding the Senate on matters of constitutional and parliamentary
procedure. Any procedural questions which arise in Senate will be addressed to the Parliamentarian.
In addition to his role in the Senate, the Parliamentarian also serves on the Judicial Council as the
Chair of the Committee on the Constitution and as an advisor to the Election Committee.

Hunter is a junior majoring in business marketing and political science. He is a resident of Carroll
Hall and previously spent a significant portion of his life in France, though he was born in the
United States. Hunter’s extensive experiences in different aspects of the Student Union makes him a
strong fit for this position. Hunter’s experiences in the Student Union include serving as a member
of First Undergraduate Experience in Leadership (FUEL), the Committee on the Constitution,
Senator for Carroll Hall, and the Club Coordination Council’s cultural division, as well as running in
an election. These positions and experiences that Hunter has garnered during his tenure in the
Student Union has allowed him to observe and interact with the multitude of roles that the
Parliamentarian takes on. The role of Parliamentarian is of tremendous importance, and I am
confident that Hunter will serve the role with integrity and humility to its fullest extent. Hunter
demonstrates a strong desire and motivation to improve the efficacy of the Student Union and his
previous experiences in serving in some of the roles provide valuable insight to him as he will now
help to lead the individuals who hold those same positions. I was impressed with Hunter’s
application and interview as he was able to effectively articulate his interpretation of a particular
constitutional section and portrayed his sincere eagerness to take on this new role that will challenge
him to pivot the way he works in a variety of ways. I am fully confident that Hunter will continue to
serve the Student Union with utmost integrity and maturity and possess the skills necessary of a
successful Parliamentarian. I am excited to witness the work that Hunter will be able to accomplish
in his pursuit of bettering the Student Union.

I fully endorse Hunter Brooke for the position of Parliamentarian.
Respectfully submitted,

Koryn Isa
Judicial Council President



